
FOURTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

YEAR A  |  JANUARY 29, 2023 

The words of this weekend's readings may strike a familiar note. God's justice is seen 
through the living testimony of his people. First, the faithful remnant of Israel testified to 
God's triumph after generations of war, exile, and political turmoil. Then, as the Good 
News of Jesus revealed God's work among all peoples, the humble sufferings of a few 
"weak and despised" believers sheds light on the folly of the world's wisdom. The famous 
words of Jesus in the Beatitudes encapsulate unique dimensions of this testimony with 
each phrase. Christ's Reign does not only depend on individual behavior to liberate a 
world captive to sin, but a power that reaches to the heavens, making peace, spreading 
mercy, and even restoring a right relationship to the land. 

I cannot help but imagine what Jesus' words might affect here in 
our Central Valley. There are certainly the "meek" among us who 
still wait for their inheritance. One may immediately think of the 
migrant and farm laborers whose lives are affected by increasingly 
extreme weather. As I have written before on this page, I see more 
and more people encamping along the aqueducts and overpasses 
because housing is so scarce, even in our "affordable" city. But 
there are other issues of land at stake in our vicinity. Some of you 
may have heard about a group of local indigenous people who fought for several years to 
rename their ancestral homeland, which was named with what many Natives consider to 
be a racial slur. This town, just east of us on state highway 180, is now renamed "Yokuts 
Valley," and continues to be a topic of debate among residents. Because California 
Natives are consistently among the most disenfranchised and underrepresented groups 
in our midst, we may not realize that cases like this provide us with an opportunity to 
stand in solidarity with those who continue to suffer very real injustice. The work is not 
over: the Choinumni Yokuts still fight for tribal rights since their historical treaties were 
broken long ago in the 19th century. 

Gustavo Gutierrez writes that the suffering of the poor and oppressed has implications on 
the entire faith of the Church: "If we love others, then we love them in their social context. 
This requirement makes commitment more demanding but also more authentic [...] as 
John Paul II has said, solidarity is a proof of the fidelity of the church to its Lord." When 
we engage in this kind of work, we find a true conversion of heart, we find that our heart 
has space for the good that it did not previously hold. Speaking with words that should 
resonate with all of us, Pope Francis preached in a homily (while Archbishop of Buenos 
Aires) that "Blessed are you who do good and many times are misunderstood and 
criticized, but do not lower your embrace for hope [...] Jesus calls blessed those who 
allow their hearts to be opened and enlarged by the things that happen to them." 

May we all walk in the light of God's saving grace, which invites us to a profound conversion 
of heart that gives us new eyes to see the Reign of God arising all around us. 

Karl A. Gurney, M.A.  | Director of Liturgy 

Excerpts from:  Gustavo Gutierrez, O.P. We drink from our own wells: The spiritual journey of a people. Maryknoll: Orbis, 1984. 

"Homily, August 7, 2001." Jorge Mario Bergoglio / Pope Francis. In Your Eyes I See My Words: Homilies and Speeches from 
Buenos Aires Volume I: 1999-2004. trans. Marina A. Herrera. New York: Fordham University Press, 2019.   

"If we love 
others, then 
we love them 
in their social 
context...” 
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CAMPUS  MINISTRY 

  News! 
WEEK OF JANUARY 29 TO FEBRUARY 5 

YOUNG ADULT BIBLE STUDY  
Join us as we continue to look at what the bible as a whole has to offer us as 
Christians and what we do with it. On Monday, January 30 at 6:00pm in John Paul 
XXXIII Student Lounge. 

WEDNESDAY STUDENT NIGHTS  
Join us for Dinner on Wednesday, February 1 at 6:00pm followed by some trivia. 
College students from all campuses gather together to eat, take a break from 
studies, and connect with one another.  

SOCIAL AFTER 7:00PM MASS  
We invite you to come and hangout with others after Mass for a Social hour and 
some snacks! This will be happening after our 7:00pm evening Mass this Sunday, 
January 29.  

CAMPUS MINISTRY CONTACTS 
Edgar Guzman, Director: edgar@csufnewman.com 

Fr. Byron Macias, Chaplain: frbyron@csufnewman.com 

Karina Tellez,  Administrative Assistant: catholicclub@csufnewman.com 

PARISH REGISTRATION 
There are times you may need to provide verification of membership at the 

Newman Center, especially regarding the reception of any Sacraments and 

Church law that requires strict record-keeping. For this reason, we ask you to 

please register as a member of the parish. To qualify for any verification the 

following criteria is required: 

Hence, personal registration, active involvement and participation in worship and 

other activities on a regular basis are required to receive any documenting letter 

(e.g. for purposes of being a Catholic sponsor/godparent) of membership  
in St. Paul Catholic Newman Center.  

You can register at the front desk,  
or through our website.  

We also ask that you check in with the Parish Office  
periodically to verify your  

contact information or if you have moved.  

It is important that we have everything  
current in our records. 
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From  
FR. BYRON MACIAS, CMF 

 My eye doctor told me I needed new glasses. Without 
them, I see things blurry. The glasses actually help me see 
better; they actually help me see! 

This weekend Jesus is inviting us to see life through a 
rather unique pair of glasses: the Beatitudes. This pair of 
glasses can help us see better, so when we mourn, hunger 
for righteousness or suffer persecution come, we can see 
clearly that is not all there is to life. 

Only God knows what happens behind closed doors and all 
the pains and sufferings that we may be going through. 
Sometimes those things can make our life blurry. Yet, God 
is always at work sending you pairs of glasses so you can 
always see light amidst darkness. 

The raison d'être of the Beatitudes is God’s immortal 
covenant that God made with you on your Baptism: in the 
Gospel today we read: “When Jesus saw the crowds, he 
went up the mountain, and after he had sat down, his 
disciples came to him. 

He began to teach them” (Matthew 5:1-12). Jesus will 
always see you with a 20/20 vision and will climb all 
mountains to find you, and He will give you a pair of 
glasses (teach you) to help you see and see better!  

CATHOLIC CONCERT ON FEBRUARY 11!  
I beg you to support our Claretian Youth attending World 
Youth Day this summer by attending a Catholic Concert 
featuring Catholic Singer Paul Deiss Smith II. 

So far, we have sold six tickets out of 200. 

The Concert will take place on Saturday, February 11 at 
6:30pm at the Parish Hall. Tickets cost $20 per person. 
Concessions will be sold. Our Youth will be selling tickets 
this weekend and next after all Masses.  

You can also sponsor a concert ticket for a college student 
in case you cannot make it on that day. 

Learn more about the singer at www.pauldeisssmithii.com  

JANKA MOVIE  
I would like to thank our amazing Women’s Guild for 
bringing Janka to our parish. The movie is certainly a 
beautiful piece of art that speaks about the worst 
and best of humanity. 

Thank you, Women’s Guild, for supporting the youth 
and the young adults attending World Youth Day. I 
can’t wait for your baked goods day next month!  

 

CLARETIAN RETREAT  
Please keep Fr. Paul and I in prayer as we attend our 
annual retreat with the Claretian Missionaries (my Religious 
Congregation), January 30 through February 3, 2023 in 
Sierra Madre, California. Please, pray also for our Claretians 
as we gather to pray, recharge and re-calibrate our spiritual 
life so we can serve you better.  

FIRST FRIDAY ADORATION 
Please sign up at the front desk if you would like to adopt a 
30-minute slate anytime between 8:30am to 12:00pm on 
our next First Friday scheduled for February 3. We welcome 
two people for each slate. As you sign up, please let us 
know if you would like to adopt that time slate permanently. 
Thanks for making room in your life to spend with the 
Blessed Sacrament; it will never be in vain. 

HIKE WITH MARY 
Please note that we will postpone our February Hike with 
Mary, since many of our hikers want to attend IAF’s 
“Recognizing the Stranger” Workshop and Mass with the 
Bishop on February 3 and 4.  

See you on Saturday, March 4! 

SAINTLY QUOTE 
“We do not go to Holy Communion because we are good; 
we go to become good.” –Saint John Bosco  

HAVE A LAUGH 
As the storm raged, the captain realized his ship was 
sinking fast. He called out, “Anyone here know how to 
pray?” 

A pastor stepped forward. “Captain, I know how to pray.” 

“Good,” said the captain, “you pray while the rest of us put 
on our life jackets – we’re one short.” 

Flu Season 
We want to remind everyone to practice healthy habits as we gather 

for Mass and other events here at the parish.  

Bottles of hand sanitizer are placed near the chapel entrance. And 
masks are available at the front desk. (Please only request what you 
need for Mass so they are available for others.) We will continue our 
practice of consuming the Eucharist under the species of the Body 

only until further notice. We will also remove the baptismal font  
unless there is a baptism during or immediately following a Mass.  

Thank you for your understanding and cooperation. 

http://www.pauldeisssmithii.com


Catholic Concert 
Paul Deis Smith III 

February 11 at 6:00pm 

Catholic Singer Paul Deiss Smith III will be 
performing at our parish after the Mass. 
This concert will benefit our High School 
Youth for their trip to World Youth Day.  

Tickets cost $20 per person. 
Concessions will be sold.  

Our Youth will be selling  
tickets this weekend  

after all Masses.  

 

The Knights of Columbus John Cardinal Newman Council 9445 

would like to announce that on Sunday, January 29 we will be 

putting on our Monthly Breakfast Burritos. We invite you to come 

out after the 7:30am, 9:30am and 11:30am Mass and enjoy a 

great breakfast of bacon or sausage breakfast burrito with your 

choice of coffee or orange juice.  

The price will be $7.00 with a portion of the proceeds going to the 

Breaking the Chains working with local, state, and federal law-

enforcement agencies to provide rescue, relocation, restorative, 

and residential services to victims of human trafficking.  

You can stay and enjoy the company of your fellow parishioners, 

or you can take them to go. The Location will be in the Cafeteria 

of St. Paul Catholic Newman Center.  

We accept Cash, Checks and Credit Cards (Apple or Google Pay) 

RCIA NEEDS VOLUNTEERS 
Rite of Christian Initiation (RCIA) has 16 people now in the 
RCIA process preparing to receive Sacraments. Thanks to 
the generosity of our parishioners who have volunteered 
their time to be sponsors for all of them. We are so blessed, 
that now we have another 10 additional people and more 
who wish to join next month. Therefore, we are once again 
looking to our community and praying God will inspire you 
to become a sponsor. 

If you are a practicing Catholic and have received Baptism, 
Confirmation, and Holy Eucharist. You can be single or 
married (in the Church) and have three to four hours per 
week, please contact Charles Arokiasamy at 
rcia@csufnewman.com or leave your contact information at 
the front desk. You will be contacted and if you like one of 
our sponsors can share how meaningful and enjoyable 
their experience has been.  



For the week of January 29 to February 4, 2023 

• Pope Francis’ Prayer Intention for  
January 2023: Educators: 
Witnesses to Fraternity 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=VGlJRrThm78 

• Sunday, January 29 
4th Sunday of Ordinary Time, Year A 
Matthew 5:1-12 

2000 years ago, Jesus said “Blessed are the poor in spirit, the 
sorrowing and lowly, those hungering and thirsting for 
righteousness, the merciful, the single-hearted, peacemakers, 
those persecuted for holiness’ sake”. Are we part of Jesus’ 
blessed team? What do we need to do to join them? 

• Monday, January 30 
1948 Mahatma Gandhi assassinated  

• Tuesday, January 31 
1915 Thomas Merton born 

Feast of St. John Bosco 

Pope Francis’ Apostolic Visit to Democratic Republic of the 
Congo and South Sudan 

6:00pm to 7:00pm Faith Family Friends 
Vatican II Divine Revelation resumes with Deacon John 

• February: African American History Month 

• Thursday, February 2 
1970 Maya Angelou publishes I Know Why the Caged Bird 
Sings 

• Friday, February 3 
5:00pm to 9:00pm Recognizing the Stranger  
Leadership Training 
Cardinal Newman Hall  

5:30pm to 6:30pm in Newman Cafeteria- 
Join us for our Recovery Program this week! 
When you see what we do, you may want to volunteer 
monthly! (see Matthew 25: 31-46) 

• Saturday February 4 
1913 Birth of Rosa Parks 

8:00am to 3:30pm Recognizing the Stranger  
Leadership Training 
3:30pm Mass with Bishop Brennan 

For so much more,  

visit the SPCNC website:  

CSUFnewman.com/ministries  

and scroll down to “Peace and Social Justice”  

Jim Grant, Volunteer,  

Social Justice Advocate 

jimgrantbc@gmail.com 

JANUARY CONTRIBUTIONS 
2022 2023 

January 2 $23,472.00 January 1 $20,305.70 

January 9 ACH $25,019.38 January 8 $20,299.18 

January 16 ACH $13,713.42 January 15  $12,327.61 

January 23 $10,606.27 January 22 $14,915.25 

January 30 $10,997.75 January 29  

JANUARY 2022 
TOTAL 

$83,808.82 
JANUARY 2023 

TOTAL 
$67,847.74 

Blessing of 
the Throats 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Thursday, February 2  |  8:00am 
In honor of the tradition of the  
Feast of St. Blaise (February 3) 

“Through the intercession of St. Blaise, 
bishop and martyr, may God deliver  
you from every disease of the throat  
and from every other illness, in the  

name of the Father, and of the Son,  
and of the Holy Spirit.” 

2023 Schedule 
Catholic Charities Truck  

for St. Paul Catholic Newman Center 

January 28-29 

February  -  No Truck 

March 25-26 

Aprl 29-30 

May 20-21 

June 24-25 

July 29-30 

August 26-27 

September 23-24 

October 28-29 

November  -  No Truck 

December 16-17 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=VGlJRrThm78


Lenten Book Study 
The Passion and The Cross, by Fr. Ronald Rolheiser, OFM 

"For Jesus, the hidden secret that holds the key to 
everything is the cross: the wisdom of the cross and the 
brokenness of the one who died on the cross. If we grasp 
that reality, we will have the key to understanding the rest 
of life; if we do not grasp that wisdom, the meaning of life 
will always be somewhat of a riddle to us." Ronald 
Rolheiser 

This study begins on Thursday, February 23 from 12:00 
noon to 1:00pm in the Newman Center Cafeteria. Class will 
be facilitated by John Prandini for six sessions through 
March 30, 2023. Contact John Prandini at 
prandinij@csufnewman.com to register by February 20, 
2023. Please purchase the book in advance and read The 
Preface and pages 1-3. 

Grief Support Ministry 
The Grief Support Ministry offers spiritual and emotional 
support to those coping with the death of a loved one.  

The next series of Grief Support meetings begins on 
Monday, February 27 and runs for six sessions from 
5:30pm to 7:00pm in the Newman Center Community 
Room. Registration is required so materials can be 
prepared for participants. Email John Prandini at 
prandinij@csufnewman.com to register. 

Faith, Family & Friends 
Faith, Family & Friends is the Newman Center’s Religious 
Education and Faith Formation program for EVERYONE and 
on Tuesday evenings from 6:00pm to 7:00pm.  

All Children’s classes meet in Cardinal Newman Hall, 
Claretian High School Youth Group meet in St. John XXIII, 
and the Adult Group Sessions meet in the Main Building. 
Please arrive early to have participants in classes by 
6:00pm – Children and Adults.  

Adult Sessions: Family Life Topic: Deepening Family Bonds; 
Scripture Topic: Read, Reflect and Discuss the Up-Coming 
Sunday Scripture Readings; Catholic Faith Topic: The Story 

and Promise of Vatican II. 

Men’s Ministry 
The Men’s Monthly Saturday 
Coffee Group: Meets Saturday, 
February 4 from 7:30am to 
9:00am in the Newman Center 
Cafeteria. We will reflect and 
discuss Scripture and apply to 
our daily lives, and to share our 
own spiritual wisdom and to 
form friendship bonds with 
other men. Please join us and 
invite a friend! 

POLICY FOR ALL PARISH COMMUNICATION  

WOMEN'S GUILD 8TH ANNUAL 

Valentine Cookie Sale 
The Newman Center Women's Guild is baking up a 
storm and will be selling boxes of homemade cookies, 

candies, and fudge with a beautiful handmade 
Valentine card all tied up with a red bow for your 

Sweetheart, Mom or anyone special. 
The price is $15.00 a box and will be available after the 

5:00pm Mass on Saturday, February 11,  
and all the morning Masses on February 12. 

Come and get your favorite goodies! 

Ash 
Wednesday 
February 22 

DROP-IN-ASHES FOR ASH 
WEDNESDAY:    
We will continue our parish tradition of offering ashes to 
visitors throughout the day who are unable to come to our 
services on Ash Wednesday. Visitors are welcome to pray 
for a few minutes and then receive ashes before returning 
to their day. You are invited to volunteer to distribute ashes; 
it's a great way to serve our parish and share the love of 
God! If you are interested in serving, contact Karl Gurney at 
karl@csufnewman.com or calling 559-436-3434 x.111. You 
will be scheduled alongside other parish volunteers, and the 
schedule for that day will be provided in the next few 
weeks. Training will be provided.  



WEEKLY SCHEDULE 
SUNDAY, JANUARY 29 
Zephaniah 2:3; 3:12-13/1 Corinthians 1:26-31/Matthew 5:1-12a 

 7:30am Mass for Joe Belford Chapel 
 9:30am Mass for Carmelita and Ricardo Sunga Chapel 
11:30am Mass for Rocco and Anna Pippa Chapel 
  RCIA Dismissal Community Room 
12:45pm Baptisms (Group) Chapel 
 3:00pm Igbo Mass Chapel 
 7:00pm Mass for Needs and Intentions of the Parishioners Chape 

Catholic Charities Truck 
Concert Ticket Sales  
Knights’ Burrito Breakfast 

MONDAY, JANUARY 30 
Hebrews 11:32-40/Mark 5:1-20 

 8:00am Communion Service Chapel 
 8:30am Men's Morning Scripture Study Library 
 5:30pm Liturgy Committee Meeting Community Room 
 6:00pm Young Adult Bible Study St John XXIII 
 6:30pm RCIA – Catechumen Cafeteria 

TUESDAY, JANUARY 31 
Hebrews 12:1-4/Mark 5:21-43 

 8:00am Communion Service Chapel 
 6:00pm Faith, Family & Friends (K-8) Cardinal Newman Hall 
   (High School Youth) St. John XXIII Student Lounge 

WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 1 
Hebrews 12:4-7, 11-15/Mark 6:1-6 

 8:00am Communion Service Chapel 
 9:30am Marion Movement of Priests Cardinal Newman Hall 104 
 5:30pm Ignatian Retreat for Busy People Community Room 
 6:00pm College Night Cardinal Newman Hall 101 
  Prayer and Life Workshop Library 

THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 2 
Malachi 3:1-4/Hebrews 2:14-18/Lukek 2:22-40 or 2:22-32 ( 

No Confessions (4:00pm) 
No Mass (6:00pm) 
Claretian Retreat 

 8:00am Communion Service  Chapel 

  Blessing of the Throats 

FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 3 
Hebrews 13:1-8/Mark 6:14-29 

 8:00am Communion Service Chapel 
 8:30am Adoration (until 12:00 noon) Chapel 
 5:30pm Food Recovery Network Cafeteria 

SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 4  
Hebrews 13:15-17, 20-21/Mark 6:30-34 

Second Collection - Home Missions 

 7:30am Men's Saturday Coffee Group Cafeteria 
 5:00pm Mass for Deceased Members  
  of the Radovanovich Family Chapel 

Concert Ticket Sales  

SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 5 
Isaiah 58:7-10/1 Corinthians 2:1-5/Matthew 5:13-16  

Second Collection - Home Missions  

 7:30am Mass for Ron Barrows Chapel 
 9:30am Mass for John Godburn Chapel 
  Confirmation Preparation Year One Cardinal Newman Hall 
11:30am Mass for Lai Pham Chapel 
  Confirmation Preparation Year Two Chapel 
  RCIA Dismissal Community Room 
 7:00pm Mass for Needs and Intentions of the Parishioners Chapel 

Concert Ticket Sales  

PRAYERS: 
 Please pray for those who have requested special 

intentions and prayers:  

To better serve our Faith Community we try to update our list of prayers 
regularly. Therefore, we have the following policy: 

Names for the sick / special intentions will remain in the bulletin  
for one month then removed unless otherwise notified.  

If deceased, names are only published the week they died.  

If you have someone who is in need of prayers please contact  
the office at 559-436-3434 or go on our website and fill out the form 

under the “Prayer Requests” tab.  

Ivan and Carlos  

Monica Baker (Lucido) 

Barbara Barrows 

Luz Capalad Marchiones 

Roanne  Castillo 

Doris Ceballos 

Lorraine Chavez 

Antonia Cobarrubias 

De La Cruz Family 

Alan Demascus 

Dan  Dungy 

Ruiz Family 

Ruvalcaba Family 

Mary Fasi 

Elizabeth Fritzi 

Janet Fusselman 

Beau Gendron 

Luz Maria Guaman 

Ivan Guzman-Vital 

Julia Joaquz 

Sandy Keith 

Joe Koontz 

Benita Lankford 

Clem Louie 

Abigail Love 

Ricardo Magdaleno 

Kathleen McConico 

John McConnico 

Casey McKee 

Jeff and Mari Millar 

Kristina Pasma 

Mary Peterson 

Charlie Prasad 

Raymond Ram 

Patty Russell 

Anita Torre 

Theresa Wilson 

Jane Worsley 

 

Parish Information  
WEEKEND MASSES:  

Saturday Vigil:  5:00pm 
Sunday:  7:30am  |  9:30am  |  11:30am  |  7:00pm  

 
WEEKDAY MASSES:  

Monday / Wednesday   |  8:00am  
First Friday (of the month)  |  8:00am  

Thursday  |  6:00pm 

COMMUNION SERVICES:  
Tuesday / Thursday  |  8:00am 

Friday (Except First Friday)  |  8:00am  

RECONCILIATION:  
Thursday  |  4:00pm to 5:45pm  

or call for an appointment 

OFFICE HOURS: 
Monday through Thursday  |  9:00am to 3:00pm  

Friday  |  9:00am to 12:00 noon 

PLEASE GO TO THE WEBSITE OR CONTACT 

THE OFFICE IF YOU HAVE A PRAYER 

REQUEST TO ADD TO THE LIST. 

https://csufnewman.com/prayer-request



